
 1 

    Wastekeep Word    

Issue #388, February Anno Societatis XLVIII,  
Being 2014 Gregorian 

 



 2 

February 2014 
Sun. Mon. Tues. Wed. Thurs. Fri. Sat. 

      1 

 

2 
 

3 4 

Wastekeep 
FighterÓȭ practice 
at 7 PM, New 
Horizons School, 
Pasco 

5 

*ÏÉÎÔ &ÉÇÈÔÅÒÓȭ 
Practice with 
Vulkanfeldt 
held  in  
Wastekeep , 
7:00 at New 
Horizons 
school in Pasco 

 

6 7 
 

8 

9 
Twelfth Night 
continues 

10 11   Joint 

&ÉÇÈÔÅÒÓȭ 0ÒÁÃÔÉÃÅ 
with Vulkanfeldt 
held  in  
Wastekeep , 7:00 
at New Horizons 
school in Pasco 

 

12  
 

13Baronial 

Council, 6:30 
PM,CBC, 
CCTE building, 

Room E122, 

park in lot H  

14 
 

15 
 

16 
 
 

17 
 
 

18  
Wastekeep 
FighterÓȭ ÐÒÁÃÔÉÃÅ 
at 7 PM, New 
Horizons School, 
Pasco 
 

19  

 

 

20 21 
 

22 
Feast of Fools, 
Canton of 
Silverhart Coeur 
d'Alene, ID and 
Festival of the 
Red Lanterns, 
Sire of Dregate 
(Omak) 

23 
Wastekeep 
(ÅÒÁÌÄȭÓ 
meeting at  
Baroness 
2Ï×ÅÎÁȭÓȢ 
2:30, 
potluck 
lunch (See 
article) 

24 25 No 

practice 
today 
(Travel to 
Vulcanfeldt 
tomorrow) 

26 Joint 

&ÉÇÈÔÅÒÓȭ 
Practice in 
Vulkanfeldt 
6:30 at 
Growers 
Supply in 
Toppenish 
Also, Dance 
practice, 7 
PM, see 
article in this 
issue. 

27 28  
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Baronial Gatherings 

 

Fightersõ Practice: Tuesdays at  7:00  PM:  Fightersõ Practice has moved 

indoors for the winter !.  The site is New Horizons School  in Pasco.  Fightersõ 

Practice includes  practice for heavy armored combat and rapier combat .  

Non-fighters are encouraged to attend, bring projects to work on, observe 

and ask questions. Newcomers are always welcome.   Call Sgt. Phillip de 

Mantel (Jason Painter) at 509 -308 -1817 or jepainter@gmail.com  for mor e 

information or if you would like to schedule help with armoring for combat.  

Wastekeep fighters will travel to Vulcanfeldt for a joint practice on 4 th  

Wednesday of each month .   For those who would like to keep up to date on 

whatõs going on with practice, send an email to subscribe to the fighters ΐ 

emailgroups:WasteKeepHeavyFTR-subscribe@yahoogroups.com or for rapier 

WasteKeepRapier -subscribe@yahoogroups.com. 

 

Baronial Council (Business Meeting )  2nd Thursdays   This event is not in 

costume, and newcomers are always welcome.  It is here that upcoming 

activities are planned, budgets are discussed, etc.  All are welcome to 

contribute ideas. The meeting  for February  will  be at  Columbia Basin College 

in Steinbjornõs classroom in the CCTE building, Room E122. Please park in the 

"H" parking Lot at 6:30 PM on February 13th .   

Pages: Baroness Meghan has recently taken over as Minister of Pages.  She 

is getting organized to start activities again.  Watch the email list for 

updates.  Contact her if you are interested in getting your child involved.  

 

Arts & Sciences:  Contact Mistress Marcia if you  have an idea for a class , 

need help with research or a project at monferret@yahoo.com . 

 
 

 

  

mailto:jepainter@gmail.com
mailto:WasteKeepHeavyFTR-subscribe@yahoogroups.com
mailto:WasteKeepRapier-subscribe@yahoogroups.com
mailto:monferret@yahoo.com
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 Ah, 12th night . The finery, the 
pageantry.  One of the few events 
) ÁÔÔÅÎÄ ÔÈÁÔ ÄÏÎƦÔ ÈÁÖÅ ÅÉÔÈÅÒ Á 
war or tournament going on for 
me. This year found me 
experiencing two very profound 
things. The first and foremost of 
these things was being able to 
introduce my love and consort to 
my friends and K ingdom. It filled 
me with such pride and honor to 
escort this woman of unparalleled 
beauty and intelligence to this 
event. Thank you Isa for a 
magical weekend, for the gifts 
you crafted, and the favor I will 
advance in armor. Secondly, as we 
all mature in this game and 
lifestyle, many of us have 
watched children born into it, 
watched them grow into adults. 
Last year at 12th night I 
witnessed my son receive the 
accolade of knight. It was a 
landmark moment for me. This year 
he trumped it by becoming my 
king. I bore witness to my son 
being crowned a king. Not many 
fathers have seen this. And yes, 
I am very proud of him, he will 
be a fine king. For me one thing 
I noticed was the lineage of Sir 
Dyon De Mantel so prevalent. I am 
his grandson in lineage and his 
Majesty is my great grandson in 
lineage.....Your line is 
impressive good Sir. Sir 
Styrkar r , also a man of our line, 
once a lad in Wastekeep, and 
returned a bearded man to head 
your barony, was indeed inspired 
in the oration of the ceremony. 
Skaldic verse, a s ong and great 
words did he lay out for our ear 
bounty. Also a man of our line. 
Yes, a great weekend, and one of 
the finest for me in all the 
years of being in the Society. 
Thank you my Baroness (for you 
are), for the opportunity to make 
known my thoughts a nd feelings 
about this event.  

 

Photos generously shared by 
Baroness  Khalja  Khorkhoi  

Thanks to Sir Daegar Fairhair 
for sharing  these memories of 
12

th
 Night with those of us who 

ÄÉÄÎȭÔ ÇÅÔ Á ÃÈÁÎÃÅ ÔÏ ÁÔÔÅÎÄ. I 
know many from the Barony 
were lucky enough to witness 
the Coronation of King Eirik 
and his lovely Queen, Drifinna 
as well as the peerage 
ceremonies for several 
members of our Inlands family. 
Congratulation  to  all! 
                                     Catriona 
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Twelfth Night Memories shared by the Honorable 

Lady Ysabella Green 

  

12th night  was an amazing event  
12th Night 2014, was a wonderful event 
for us this year because we knew we were 
going to be watching some of our dearest 
friends be elevated to the Order of the 
Laurel.   The populace was  decked out in 
their finest attire, and the arts  and 
sciences that were on display were great!  
 
 I was able  to sit in on Their Majesties 
Iuwen and Gwenth Ʀs last court and witness  
the elevation of Phelan Toulsmidir to the 
Order of the Laurel. Watching his face 
light up as those of the order spoke of 
his  willingness to teach others his 
talents of lamp work beads, hearing his 
Knight speak of his chivalry, and his 
Baroness speak of her joy of having him 
as an Artisan of Wastekeep made me so 
proud of him.   Watching Her Excellency  
Stjarna  release him  from his service  as 
her Artisan  made me tear up a little bit, 
but I know he will always be Wastekeep Ʀs 
artisan even if he is a new Laurel!  
 
Also, during this court I watched as 
Julia Sempronia was elevated to the Order 
of the  Laurel. She walked in speakin g 
Latin (I think that was what it was..lol) 
and being followed by others dressed in 
Roman attire.   Watching her ceremony and 
watching Their Majesties place her laurel 
leaf circlet on her head was pure 
joy!   She has been a teacher, a friend 
and someone who is always willing to 
share in her love of the Roman 
culture!   I was so excited and proud of 

her and when I think of it now, I cannot  
stop smiling.  
 
The gift to the newly crowned King and 
Queen Erik and Driffina that the artisans 
of the Inlands made and pr esented was 
awesome! Master Ulrik, Lady Gudrun, HL 
Mairghread, Lady Svana,  and myself (and 
others in the I nlands) all helped with 
the project. It was an amazing viking box 
that was painted and had dedicated spots 
for pottery, the pottery had wool bags 
with  luceted cording, and embroidery 
napkins, and table runner.  
 
Oh, there was just so much that happened 
and so many great memories of this past 
12th night.   The vigil floor parties, the 
Inlands celebration party (thank you 
Gudrun for helping me with this) w ere 
awesome, everything was just AWESOME!   If 
you were unable to attend this year, you 
should really start saving up now to 
attend the next 12th night, which is 
January 9 - 11, 2015 in Eugene Oregon.  

 
 
 

 

Photo credits:The upper 2 
photos are by Lady Ysabella, 
the one of Julia by Baroness 
Khalja and the final two are 
ÆÒÏÍ  -ÁÅÓÔÒÏ $ÏÎ 4ÁÌÅÎÔÕÓȭÓ 
collection. The new Maestro  is 
himself to be congratulated on 
being elevated to the Order of 
the Pelican. (The photo of his 
ceremony was taken by Jack 
Crockett ×ÉÔÈ $ÏÎ 4ÁÌÏÎȭÓ 
camera.) 
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Publication Notes 
This is the February 2014 issue of The Wastekeep Word, a publication of the Barony of 
Wastekeep, of the Society for Creative Anachronism, Inc. (SCA, Inc.). It is not a 
corporate publication of SCA, Inc., and does not delineate SCA, Inc. policies. The 
Barony of Wastekeep was founded in 1979, and is located in the Tri-Cities, 
Washington and the surrounding area. The Wastekeep Word is available from the 
Chronicler, Mistress Catriona of Rathcroghan (Susan Painter) at sue1436@msn.com 
or by joining the Wastekeep Yahoo group at www.wastekeep.org.  The newsletter is 
available in online/electronic format only, at no cost. The submissions for each 
ÍÏÎÔÈȭÓ Word are due by the 20th of the previous month.     Articles, art, suggestions 
and corrections are welcomed.  The Chronicler plans to step down after the June 
issue.  If anyone out there is interested in the office and would like to know more 
about the duties, contact the Seneschal or the Chronicler.  This office involves taking 
minutes at our Council meetings and publishing the monthly newsletter. 
 
Thanks to Baroness Khalja for the lovely cover photo of Their Majesties and the one 
on page 9 as well.  Baroness Rowena, Mistress Marcia, the Honorable Lady Ysabella 
Greene and Sir Daegar kindly provided articles for this issue.  12th Night photos were 
also shared by HL Ysabella and Maestro Don Talentus. 
 
   The Chronicler would love to see more personal chronicles of happenings at events.  

Think about sharing your stories with those of us who are unable to attend! 

 
 

ARTS & Sciences Demo   Save the Date!    
By Mistress Marcia 

    As many of you know, the Barony of Wastekeep will be presenting an Arts and Crafts 
Demonstration at the Richland Library on March 29th. We have a goodly number of artisans signed 
up for tables, but there are still 3 tables  available. Please consider sharing your Medieval or 
Renaissance craft with others in the SCA and  the local community. This will also give you an 
opportunity to see how others do a specific craft and learn a little about how folks lived in the time 
period that we find so interesting.  If you have something that you would like to show please contact 
Mistress Marcia of Jarrow Motte (Marcia Monthey) at monferret@yahoo.com.  I would appreciate it 
if Epona and /or Michael Botu would consider showing their fine crafts at this demo. We would also 
like to have someone bring their period embroidery. You need not use an entire table to display your 
art or craft. We have some folks already sharing one. Help make this event a grand success. 

 

mailto:sue1436@msn.com
http://www.wastekeep.org/


 7 

              

                    War in the O asis 

         Is Approaching!  

 

 

 

 Oasis! 
 

          March 15 

Heraldsõ Meeting 

We will be meeting on the last Sunday of the month starting in February for commentary, consultation, names 

and devices and basic heralding.  The first meeting will be February 23rd at the home of Baroness Rowena, 405 

N. 23rd Ave., Pasco, starting at 12:30 with a potluck lunch.  Please call 547-4690 if you need more information 

 
 
 

 
 
In the not too far distance, the ice has broken; 
 The drums of war are once more rumbling; 
No longer shall the sword lie silent;  
No longer shall warrior be given to grumbling  
That this long winter stops the hot blood from flowing; 
Or that his sword arm grows weary with disuse and rest; 
For WAR is come to the Oasis! 
 And each must put his mettle to the test! 
Take heed, you warriors of great An Tir!  
The time for deeds of renown is nigh! 
To the Oasis ye must gather, swords at the ready; 
 To win victory in battle, And never surrender or die. 
For mighty are the warriors of An Tir;  
The air rings bright with joy as they march forth! 
And the bards will sing of the deeds done this day; 
For the Oasis is the beginning of the season of war!! 
  

Merchants are welcomed. Please contact the event steward.Event steward: HL Ysabella Greene 
(Heather Parchen) rowland_ysabella_greene@hotmail.com or 
509-750-5636 

March 15th in Ambergard 
   Site: Oasis Park, Ephrata, WA 
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MIC: Phillip de Mantel (Jason Pa 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 
 

Renaissance Dance  

With Baroness Stjarna 
 

On February 26th, Her Excellency will again be teaching Renaissance Dance through 
Richland Parks and Rec.  Join us on Wednesday, February 26th from 7-8 PM at the 
Richland Community Center.   There is a $3 drop-in fee.. This will not be in costume and 
we may be joined by non SCA folks who are interested in Renaissance Dance.  Spread the 
word! 

 

This activity is sponsored by the City of Richland, and 
is not an official SCA activity. 

 

 

From the Springfest autocrat 
35 years and counting... 

By the Honorable Lady Ysabella Greene 
 
Wastekeep will be celebrating its 35th anniversary at Springfest (June 
20-22),  I am the event steward for Springfest and I am looking for 
ideas to have an amazing event to celebrate this anniversary. If you 
would like to teach a class, or have any ideas that we can do please 
contact me at rowland_ysabella_greene@hotmail.com.     Right now I 
am planning on having both the Rapier and Heavy Championship 
Tournaments on Saturday running back to back, with great feast that 
evening. I am welcoming a new feast-o-crat this event, so come out 
and support his new venture into feast preparations.   More 
information will be coming at our next council meeting.   
Thanks, 
 Ysabella Greene 

 

 



 9 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                  
 
 
 Their Majesties of  An Tir 

 
King Eirik Daegarsson and Queen Drifinna of 

Stromgard 

crown(at)antir.sca.org 
 

 
 


